
November 18, 2021 

Law Clerk Hiring Information 
Denise Cote, United States District Judge 

 

Chambers Contact Information 
United States District Court 
Southern District of New York 
500 Pearl Street, Room 1910 
New York, NY 10007 
(212) 805-0202 
 
 
Positions:  Judge Cote has one available position for a 

clerkship to begin in Fall 2023 and openings for all clerkships 

thereafter. 

 
Applications:  Judge Cote is participating in the pilot program 

for law clerk hiring and will not review applications with fewer 

than four semesters of grades.  Judge Cote will begin accepting 

applications for a Fall 2023 clerkship from the Class of 2023 on 

June 13, 2021.  For more information on the pilot program, refer 

to https://oscar.uscourts.gov/federal_law_clerk_hiring_pilot.   

 
Application Process:  All applications and letters of 

recommendation may be submitted electronically through OSCAR.   

https://oscar.uscourts.gov/federal_law_clerk_hiring_pilot

